Ground Zero Health Czar Named; Testifies on Health Concerns
Dr. John Howard, a veteran Federal medical bureaucrat, was appointed this week as coordinator for Federal medical services and monitoring for 9/11 rescue and recovery workers. Howard was named “Ground Zero Health Czar” at the urging of US Reps. Vito Fossella (R-NY) and Carolyn Maloney (D-NY), working in tandem with Health and Human Services (HHS) Secretary Michael Leavitt. Howard will assume control for overseeing the monitoring and treatment of those who are injured or sick from their service at Ground Zero. One of his first orders of business is to ensure that the exhaustive medical screening and monitoring program encompassing a large pool of responders and residents is operational. Dr. Howard will take on his new responsibilities while retaining his current positions as Director of the National Institute for Occupational Health (NIOSH), a division of HHS.  
“The long-term health impacts of 9/11 will remain unclear for many years, making it all the more important that we have a fully coordinated effort tracking the health and well-being of the responders. We also need to ensure that treatment is available to those who are sick or injured today as well as workers who fall ill in the future,” Rep. Fossella said in a press release. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/news/article_002611.php
On Tuesday, the House Subcommittee on National Security, Emerging Threats, and International Relations called an oversight hearing to assess efforts to address public health effects of the 9/11 attacks. At the hearing, Dr. Howard said he supports a long-term monitoring and treatment program for at-risk Ground Zero rescue and recovery workers, but stopped short of guaranteeing funding for the effort—which could run upwards of $350 million. He said that workers exposed to asbestos and other toxic particles at Ground Zero should be tracked for 20 or 30 years, as quoted in a Staten Island Advance Article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/news/article_002630.php
Also at the hearing, Kerry J. Kelly, chief medical officer for the New York City Fire Department, said treatment must include help for mental health issues. "When we asked people about their health concerns, people truly believed that their lives would be shortened by their exposure" to Ground Zero, Kelly said. "This is a health and mental health issue," as quoted in an Associated Press Article http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/news/article_002631.php

For much more information on the hearing, including copies of full prepared testimony from Dr. Howard, Kerry Kelly, and others, please visit the House Subcommittee website for the hearing. 

http://reform.house.gov/NSETIR/Hearings/EventSingle.aspx?EventID=40042
